RULES

- 1. The Memoirs will be published quarterly: in January, April, July and October.
- 2. The names of books and periodicals printed in italics were originally written in Japanese.
- 3. The articles herein contained, except that of Assistant Professor H. Aoyama, have been translated from Japanese into English by Mr. L. Goroku Masui, M. A., B. A. and subsequently looked over by Mr. C. Naoya Kurokawa, formerly of the Döshisha University in Kyōto and Laura Cluck Kurokawa of the Keimei Gakuin in Tōkyo. Assistant Professor H. Aoyama's article written by himself, has been looked over by Anna Miura, a Lecturer of the Department of Literature in the Kyōto Imperial University.